FROME TWINNING ASSOCIATION
Thematic Networking Committee Meeting held on 17th December 2015
 at 7.30pm at Park Hill Grange
Present:
Alan Glover, Justin Worringham, Pat Boyd, Pat Oatley, Rachel Blacklidge, Hilary Daniel, Damon Hooton and Sue Worringham

Anna Francis (Resilience Officer at Frome Town Council) also attended the meeting

AG thanked Rachel for holding the meeting

	1.

2.

3.

4.


	Apologies   Elizabeth Wakefield, Margaret Brulais and Peter Wheelhouse
Thematic Networking
Anna Francis reported that the programme had been finalised for the trip and would be as follows:-
Thursday  

Polish: They are planning to bring 30 people but no youth and do not wish to stay with families so rooms will be booked at the Frome Flyer as first choice as they have a separate room that they could do a buffet breakfast for them and also an evening meal on Thursday if required.  They have been informed that they will need to use their own bus for transporting to the accommodation.

French:  They are planning to bring 30 people and hopefully this will include some youth.  They are happy to stay with families and are coming by ferry and coach so need no assistance with transport.

Germans: They are also bringing 30 people and again hopefully some youth. They have asked for assistance in arranging coach travel from Heathrow to Frome and back but there will be no cost to us.  AG said he would speak to Chandlers who had been very good at other events.
We do not have arrival times yet but those staying with families will be met by their hosts and taken home for the evening.

DH said that Lisa Millard, Deputy Head of Frome College as she had offered to help with the youth including finding accommodation.  The visit would come under our Child Protection Policy.
We will need the final numbers after Christmas but we will require 186 people including the business representatives from Frome to be at the meeting so that including the 90 from our twin towns we will have the required 276 to receive the European Grant.

Friday

The Friday event will be held in Rook Lane with a registration and coffee at 9.00am followed by a welcome and introduction to the day at 10.00am followed by speakers and time for our visiting towns to have time to talk about their points.  Lunch will be at 1.00pm and in the afternoon there will be a choice of activities which include a visit to Malaby Biogas or Tellisford Mill and an event in Rook Lane about Retrofit.  There will be a dinner in the evening possibly at Rook Lane.
We will need to know who wishes to go on the trips as we may need to hire minibuses but as the Polish and French are bringing a coach it is hoped that we may be able to use those but DH will speak to Agnieszka and Pierre to ask if it would be possible and to find out the difference in cost if we use their coaches.
Saturday
This event will be held at the Cheese and Grain.  A draft programme is attached but Anna is still waiting to hear from our twin towns to see what they would like to talk about.  There will be registration and coffee at 9.30am followed by a welcome from Pippa Goldfinger.  Lunch will be at 12.30pm and AG will contact Lottie to see if she can do a buffet similar to the one we had for the Quadripartite.

On Saturday evening there needs to be a social event and The Football Club or the Silk Mill had been suggested but the capacity of both venues was questioned with the numbers we may have attending.  If we used the Football Club we would need to make sure there was enough food as they were very short of vegetarian meals at the Quadripartite event but the food had been good.

Sunday

The Silk Mill has been booked for the closing ceremony which is a requirement of the grant but everybody does not have to attend.  In CG the visiting towns had been given a packed linch for the journey home and in Murrhardt there had been a buffet lunch before departure. Our visitors and the coach drivers would be provided with a packed lunch for their journey home  and AG will contact Lottie about that to a cost of £5. Coaches could then pick up our visitors from Saxonvale.
The following week there needs to be a meeting of the core people involved to do a report and to discuss any lesson learnt from the event which may be of help to Poland who will be holding the final Thematic event in September.  The report will then be sent to Thomas Zeeb who has co-ordinated the two year event.

Translations

This has been done in 2 different way in the two previous events in CG and Murrhardt and neither of them had been perfect.  In CG they used simultaneous translations with head sets but this was expensive.

Anna will ask for the subject matter of the presentations which will be required by the end of January at the latest as each language needs three translations and we need  time to do the translations and also get them printed .  PO suggested that maybe we could ask the media centre at Frome College to help.  It was hoped that we could ask Libby, Anna, Roger and Dara if they could help again as they had done for the Quadripartite.
As agreed at the Business Meeting in July 2015 the visiting towns have to send their own translations into each language and we only have ours to translate into the three other languages.  It was felt that we could do the photocopying for the Germans as they are flying and the translations would be bulky.  Anna will investigate the translations.

Accommodation

Laura Parry at the town council will organise the accommodation and AG reported that he had a few offers from Twinning Members.  He will send his list to JW and he will contact Laura but we do need the lists by the end of January.

Financial help to hosts was discussed and it was decided that a grant of £20  per host would be given to help with costs.
Administration

Anna said the Town Council would provide the badges, welcome packs with information on the venues, a town map, paper and pens.  It was suggested that we had pens with Frome Energy Conference and the date.

An official invitation should be sent to our Mayor and Deputy Mayor, our guest speakers, Leader of Mendip District Council and the County Council, the Chairman of Sustainable Frome,

 Molly Scott Cato who is the Green MEP for the South West and leaders of any Green groups in Frome.
AG thanked DH for all the hard work he has done and also thanked Anna for her work.  We are going to have to think about the event in Poland and be aware that whatever we spend on our conference we will not have to spend on the Thematic in Rabka.  At the moment the Twinning Accounts stand at £1130.25 and HD was given another £17.50 for memberships.
AOB

Jenny Dale had asked about the gifts we had received over the years from the other twin towns. It has been discovered that some are in a cupboard in the Town Clerk’s Office, some in windowsills  and some had been taken to the new Town Hall where it was suggested that there was to be a display case.  It was agreed that any gifts that were at the Town Hall at the moment should be returned to the Town Office for safe keeping until all building work is finished.  We need an inventory of all the gifts we have and AG said he would go with JD.  JW said he would have the gifts that DH has at home as he had somewhere to keep them.
AG had contacted the Chess Club re a youth visit to Murrhardt but the club had said that their youth would have to be written to individually.  Thomas Zeeb has said the Murrhardt Chess Club would be happy to host young chess players from Frome but they would have to pay their own flights.

We had received a calendar from Murrhardt,

We would start fundraising again after April and maybe we could hold another food evening in May or June.

JW is in the process of fixing a date with the Town Council to discuss Twinning.

SW reported that the website was going well and that she would be sending a link in January for the committee to look at.  Sue also reported that the French Choir and Frome Community Choir have become linked and that 5 or 6 French singers are coming in March on the same coach as the Thematic representatives.  AG thanked SW for all her hard work.

Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting which will be a special Thematic Networking meeting will be held on Thursday, 14th January at Rachel’s 

	

	
	
	

	
	
	


